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We are pleased to issue our March 
newsletter for the expansion project at 
Harpley School. The project involves the 
construction of a new two storey building to 
provide classrooms and teaching spaces.  

 

Over the last four weeks we have 
constructed the roof of the new building and 
installed the internal staircase, as well as 
forming the ceilings. 

 

Currently we are plastering and removing 
the scaffolding.  

 

Forthcoming works include external 
landscaping works and decorating, as well 
as the installation of canopies.  

 

Our Site Manager, Vasile Botezatu is on site Monday-Friday. If you have any questions about our works 
on site please contact Vasile or alternatively contact our Contracts Manager for the project, Danny 
Haskins on the contact details below.  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
We endeavour to keep any disturbance or disruption to a minimum and adopt best practice, to minimise 
any potential nuisance. We apologise for any general noise that may arise from the works. Health and 
safety of all people are of the highest importance to us and we ask those with young children to point out 
where we are building and to remind their children of the dangers of building sites.  

 

We are keen to maintain dialogue with the local community so all relevant parties are aware of the 
works taking place. We will provide monthly newsletters throughout the works with updates on our 
progress and an overview of the forthcoming works.  
 

All works will be carried out in accordance with planning conditions, local authority regulations, 
building control and current legislation.  
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Site Security  
Our site is monitored by 24 hour CCTV and any intruders will be identified and security and police 
will be notified and attend immediately. We now have full time security guards and security guard 
dogs, which will remain in place until completion. Site hours will be 8am - 5pm Monday to Friday 
(excluding bank holidays) and 8am -1pm Saturdays (if required). If you hear or see anything outside 
of these hours please call our Security contractor Guardian Security 01708 223823 who operate a 
24 hour service. 

 

COVID 19 
The site is operating with specific procedures in place to minimise the risk of catching or transmitting 
the COVID 19 virus, and we are continuing to appraise this in line with the latest Construction 
Leadership Council and Government guidelines.  

 

Considerate Constructors Scheme 

This site is registered with the Considerate Constructors Scheme, 
(registered No 126781) the benefits of which are to ensure that we 
consider and adhere to the schemes requirements, such as, 
appearance, respecting the community, protecting the environment, 
safety and caring for the workforce.  

 

If you would like further information on the Considerate Constructors Scheme please visit their 
website at www.ccscheme.org.uk. 

 

Local Opportunities 
There may be opportunities for the local employment of individuals involved in construction. If you 
are interested in finding out more about these opportunities please email enquiries@rooff.co.uk 
quoting ‘Harpley School’. 

 

Additional Comments 

We are very pleased to be working on this project and look forward to the successfully delivery of the 
project. We thank you for your support and understanding through the works to date and if you have 
any queries or concerns do not hesitate in contacting the site staff.  

 

If you would like project updates please email enquiries@rooff.co.uk. Progress photos of the project 
and a copy of the latest newsletter can be found on our website www.rooff.co.uk on the current 
projects page.  

 

If you would like this information communicated by an alternative method please email 
enquiries@rooff.co.uk. 
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